
Fayette County Recreation Commission Meeting 
July 11, 2107 

 
 
Meeting called to order 6:30 PM 
 
Present:  
Charles McCollum (presided) 
Bradley Klinger 
Lisa Mahaffey 
Terrence Williamson 
 
Anita Godbee, Fayette County Recreation 
 
Absent: 
Nancy Holland 
 
Guests: 
Darby Holliman, Brooks Area Recreation 
Darrell Sims, Fayette County Baseball Association 
Bryan Thompson, Fayette County Baseball Association 
Geoff Fulton, Fayette County Soccer Association 
 
 
Welcome, Invocation, and Pledge led by Charles McCollum 
 
Minutes:  Terrence Williamson made a motion to accept the June 2017 minutes. Bradley 
Klinger 2nd the motion. Motion passed 4-0.  
 
Public Comment:  
None 
 
Old Business:    
Hall of Fame: 
Our goal by the first of the year is to assemble a subcommittee of 3-4 people headed up by 
Charles McCollum who will make recommendations to the Rec Commission for HOF candidates. 
The Rec Commission will need to decide what the criteria will be for admission to the HOF. 
 
Safety Plans: 
It was suggested we come up with a template to help the associations with their safety plans. 
Eventually, each association will be asked to come up with their own personalized safety plan. A 
copy of the revised safety plans for the PTC Rowing Club was distributed. 
 
 



YAA Policy and Procedure Manual – Non-Resident Impact Fees: 
The FCBOC has proposed an increase of $25 across the board to the non-resident impact fees 
effective 1/1/18. Four association representatives were present to discuss and offer their 
feedback. Those present felt the increase was fair. A motion was made by Bradley Klinger to 
recommend an increase of fees by $25 effective 1/1/18 and Terrence Williamson 2nd. Motion 
passed 4-0. 
 
New Business:   
None 
 
Staff Reports: 
The annual Hot Air Balloon Festival went well and praise was given to the county departments 
who worked together to make it a success. Due to last year’s numbers, the county planned for 
large numbers, but there was a smaller turnout (approx. 3500) possibly due to impending bad 
weather. Everyone was able to get on the balloons who desired to. Feedback from the 
community was very positive about how well organized the event was, and social media posts 
were positive. One piece of feedback was adults would like to see more adult focused 
opportunities next year – there was plenty for kids to do. This idea will be explored. 
Relay for Life was held in May 2017, but weather impacted their event. On July 15, 2017 at 
8:30pm, the Luminaire part of the event will be held. 
Signage at the parks is in the process of being updated. No smoking signs will be incorporated 
into the main signs at the parks for greater visibility. They will incorporate pictures, when 
possible, instead of a long list of rules and regulations. 
 
Board Reports:  
None 
 
Bradley Klinger made a motion to adjourn. Terrence Williamson 2nd the motion. Passed 4-0. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm. 


